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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Monday 30 May 2022 (2585)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestri 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 30th  

May 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 6th  

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 13th   

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 20th  

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     
       Speaker  TBA   

 

Program 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

CHEFS ON 

WHEELS 

QUEEN’S 

BIRTHDAY 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

Chair  TBA   

Rotary 

Information 

 

 

 PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Susan Harris Garth Holmes   

Cashier 1 Benny Bosman Margaret Beare   

Cashier 2 Denise Howard Tony Laggozzino   

Steward 1 Peter Rumbelow Mal Hansen   

Steward 2 

 

Mal Hansen Ralph Holmes 

 

  

Raffle Michael McCabe Peter Allen   

TIME 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM  6:00 for 6:30 PM 

FOCUS  VOCATIONAL   

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

 

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
 

East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 
Meeting 2585 Monday 30 May 2022 

 
After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast President Steph welcomed everyone to the meeting with a 

special welcome to DG Jeff and Robert Spagnoletti, guest of Don Marcoionni and Tony D’Ettore guest 

of Enzo Piperone. 

1) President Steph thanked Margaret Beare for doing such a fantastic job with the Art Show together with 

all the volunteers that helped her out throughout. 

Everyone then gave a hearty  round of applause to Margaret & Jim Beare ! 

 

• Secretary Frank Orlando. - 

2)  The Changeover is on the 26th June at the TTG Golf Club 12noon for 12:30. 

Cost is $50 a head and the last day to pay with a card or cash is at next Monday night’s meeting. 

Please RSVP and pay by Friday 10 June. See Flyer for more details. 

 

• Frank Augello announced that the allkids fundraiser planned for Sunday the 10th June has 

unfortunately been cancelled due to lack of numbers. Thank you to those who have already paid. You 

will be refunded 

 

• Betty Gebert gave some Members Information on Ovarian Cancer Australia (PCA), the Pat 

Golding Certificate and the Soiled underwear program. 

1) Ovarian Cancer Australia (OCA) has sent letter of thanks and receipt for $677.45   generously 

provided by members and partners at our recent Teal Event.This amount will go towards keeping the 

OCA Helpline open for women and families throughout Australia. The previous amount sent by the Club 

for $3000 will go towards research for younger women with ovarian cancer. 

2) Pat Golding- our support person for the Stage Decoration Floral Display for the District 

Conference has recently been awarded the open A class section award for her entry in the Enfield 

Horticultural Society. Whilst our team including Gina and Garth Holmes enjoyed a nice afternoon tea  

with Pat and presented Pat with a gift parcel for her generous volunteer time for us, Who might I 

approach for a Certificate of Appreciation  for Pat Golding  for her support of the District Conference  

before our end of year? Pat was happy to support Rotary Club of Campbelltown as she had relatives who 

served down south in Rotary. 

 

3)  Who knows what the soiled underwear program is about? We learnt on Saturday when I represented 

Elizabeth Gagliardi at the Combined Community/ Council of Campbelltown/ RCC meeting held 

Playford Reserve project  for the Newton Community Garden project, which has been on the books for 2 

years. Council is now more than ever ready to support an independent Community committee to 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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progress this project. Another meeting will be advised in about 2-3 weeks’ time probably at the Library 

at a date to be confirmed. 

I got very wet enacting the scene for testing the health of soil with another community member but after 

a couple of tries, the video rolled and voila! 

These are a sample of underwear with new receipt intact. You can try this at home to test the health of 

your garden or vegetable bed and I will add it as a 3rd raffle prize tonight so if 

you haven’t already, please buy a ticket!! 

 

 

 

• Ralph Holmes gave his Shed Report 

It is my pleasure to report on the activities of all of our wonderful volunteers, Rotarians and Partners for the 

work done at the Rotary shed over the last month, including each Tuesday mornings.  

This month, in addition to on-line sales, we earned $386 from the sale of scrap to Paramount Browns thanks 

to David Richards and separating stainless steel and aluminum and Peter Allen and David Munro for cutting 

electrical cords off electrical items that do not meet their rigorous testing process.  Thanks also to Benny for 

helping with the loading and unloading of the Paradise Mazda van and trailer.  So, we were encouraged on a 

wet Saturday morning to know that $2.010 had been raised for the month.  The weather may well have 

accounted for what seemed like a disappointing turn out of customers, but we achieved sales amounting to 

$3,143 for the day, with included coffee and BBQ sales of $136 – thanks very much to Angela, Mal, Gus, 

David Munro, Nigel and our volunteer Alan. 

So the total raised for the month was $5,153 – an excellent result for all of the hard work done by our 

Rotarians and volunteers – well done Team! 

Thank you again to our amazing sponsors, particularly Jeff and Jenny Neale and Paradise Mazda for the van, 

which they serviced last week, the reception service enabling donors to arrange collection of goods and also 

for the fantastic coffee machine which is fed with filtered mains water thanks to Crystal Clear Purification 

Systems and Scotts Plumbing Plus. 

And finally, to ensure I have not missed anyone, thanks again to everyone who contributes to the success of 

our major hands-on fundraising project, The Rotary Shed. 

Thankyou President Steph, Rotarians and Guests. 

 

• Margaret Beare gave a report on the Art Show which will be in next week’s newsletter. 

The Raffle prizes were drawn at the end of the meeting with DG Jeff winning second Prize. How’s That ! 

 

• DG Jeff congratulated Margaret Beare for running such a successful Art Show . 

He also reminded everyone of the 2023 Melbourne Convention Launch. The launch is Houston Time 

which equates to Adelaide time  2:30pm Sat 4th June to 2:30pm  Wed  8 June. 

 Ensure you register for this once in a lifetime RI Melbourne Convention between 4-8thJune (Houston 

time) to get the cheapest and best registration rate for this amazing Convention. Registration fee goes up 

by AU$70.00 on 9th June. 

 https://convention.rotary.org/en   Please see Flyer for more details. 

 

  

https://convention.rotary.org/en
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• Attendance Officer David Munro said he is getting apologies for the meetings 

after 10am on he Monday. This is too late as he must report to Luigi at San 

Giorgio’s by 10am at the latest so they know how many to cater for. So please get 

your apologies in before that. He has also noticed that some are absent and have not 

apologized. Please do the right thing by the Club and the venue , otherwise you 

may receive a bill to cover your meal that was catered for and paid for by the club  

in your absence . 

 

o Pictured below Left :Margaret Beare Art Show Convenor, presents DG Jeff the 

winner of the 2nd Art Show Raffle Prize (worth $600)  and Pres Steph 

 

o Pictured Right: Margaret Beare and President Steph with the Art Show  1st Raffle Prize 

.(worth $950) The winner will be notified asap. 

 

Pictured Below: Our Community Committee 

hard at work. 

 

 

 
Sergeant’s Fines session by  Sgt Garth  ( Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 

0431 213 870) Aaron has had a haircut and  has lost his signature red mop but unfortunately this hasn’t 

diminished his superpowers in extracting fines ! Everyone was fair game – Fines totaled $72.50 

 
• Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

 

o Kevin O’Neill and Ibi have both succumbed to Covid as has Ashlee Leach. We wish them a speedy 

recovery. 

o Lou and Meryl Dimech recently celebrated 60 years of marriage with their family, including 5+ great-

grand-children. Since then, Lou has had fluctuating days and when I rang on Monday he was in pain and 

feeling low. He is now determined to enjoy the birth of a grandchild in October. We admire his attitude. 

o Jim Silvestri had a heart attack which resulted in a stent insertion and the need for rest and recuperation. 

He says he may have ignored the symptoms but fortunately Nikki insisted on medical intervention. He 

also wishes to assure us that he remains loud and opinionated. 

o John Bennett remains in limbo with surgery required but not forthcoming due to his physical condition. 

o Bill Allan has a solid dose of flu which has confined him to barracks. Get well soon. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern 

to us all. May you get better soon. 

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
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G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Have a will and tell your next of kin where it is  

o Pray not for things ,but for wisdom and courage. 

 

RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy 

Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below. (Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Puzzles– (Gems from the SHED)  

1) Women’s Realm – Sept 5 1959  – Puzzle is HERE - 

2) Old Ads 1951 Women’s Illustrated-Puzzle is HERE  

 

Charles Campbell College - Careers Event: Friday 20 May 

It was a successful careers afternoon and the students had many diverse and interesting speakers on the day 

to help them navigate their career pathways.  A group photo of the speakers on the day shows the career 

day was well supported by local business, institutions, representatives and those who simply wanted to 

share their career journey and inspire and assist the students. The student interest in the careers day was 

evident from all the searching questions asked by the students to their presenters.  Some presenters were 

unable to attend but presented on Zoom . How many Rotarians can you see from this Club represented 

below ?  Thanks to Charles Campbell College staff and students for providing this great opportunity for us 

oldies to share our journeys and insights to help the next generation on their future careers. 

   

 
 

 
 

    A link to the District Website is HERE  

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=29d713c88370
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=2064b76bfe8b
https://rotary9510.org/
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• You can find a  direct link to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital 

Doorknock Appeal here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

You can follow this link to make a donation for the Red Shield Appeal via the Club's page! 

Woohoo!   

You login details are your email address and 

the password is RCC2022! - you may have also 

received an automatically generated email 

welcoming you to the 2022 Digital 

Doorknock!  

  

Thank you so much again for your support. I 

really appreciate the opportunity to partner 

together to serve to change lives in our 

community!  

Aaron Stobie (Captain)  Corps Officer / Team 

Leader North East Salvos 

 < Screen Capture as of 

Sunday 5th June 22 

Only $300 Raised from 

$1000 Goal. 

 Let’s get there ! 

 

Those that attended the recent District Conference and heard Ian Henschke, chief advocate for 

National Seniors, will recall his passionate presentation on Seniors in Australia. (Website HERE) 

 At the conference, Ian offered all attendees a 50% discount off of membership of National Seniors. 

He has since contacted me to extend this offer to all Rotarians and partners in District 9510 and attached 

is an application form which provides for the 50% discount.  

Vide DG  Jeff Neale (Jenny)   A link to the discounted membership form is HERE   

 

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact Ralph  

Holmes . He would love to have some more helpers for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at 

the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult, but you need to be on call at a designated time to meet 

and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or 

Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://nationalseniors.com.au/members?gclid=Cj0KCQjwm6KUBhC3ARIsACIwxBgalZlOaXxEp8IT7mI2kaylKr_EoIPJfGDAwVpswC5ClQxyInWUbqkaAvZ3EALw_wcB
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/ecefcc87-89a2-4afd-93ef-5a6f60557c4b/1/
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Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly ROTARY RADIO 

SEGMENT. Please tune in! Link Here 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you. 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here. https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. 

The site is a great resource & promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information. If you are not sure of 

your login name or password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director 

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

 

 

o  The latest Campbelltown Council’s Campbelltalk   

is about the Redevelopment of the Athelstone Footy Club.  

(Max Amber Sportsfield) 

See a Time lapse of the Works below 

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/Il7FSNj9XKk 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
 

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/Il7FSNj9XKk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
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• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of our 

fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month. 

 

• The Community Connections Café -(2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month) –  

10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council)  

Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer.  

More willing Helpers needed specially to set & pack up. 

 

• Monday 6th June - Wives Club/Partners night.  

 Cafe Primo Firle, Firle Plaza Centre, 151/161 Glynburn Road Firle    Dinner 6.00pm for 

6.30pm.  Please advise Renata on 0428 400 995. 

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club 12pm for 12.30pm . 3 course 

meal $50ph -PE. RSVP by 10 June to Michael McCabe 0431 830 488 or email  

secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com  

 

• Sunday 23 October 2022- Classics on the Park No.3 - beneficiaries to be three local CFS Brigades i.e., 

Athelstone, Norton Summit/Ashton & Montacute.  

 

• 27-31 May 2023-Rotary International Convention & District 

Conference  As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved with 

assisting with booking accommodation at the next District 

Conference which is to be linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary 

International Convention. More ls to follow. If you are thinking of 

going to either or both, please think about securing your 

accommodation soon.  

 
Meeting Stats 

 (Gold Pot -The Smith Family ) 

 

Mtg  

No 

Date 
 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2585 30 May  85%  $39.50 $79 $72.50 

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

 

We know at least one thing about a person who never makes mistakes-they can’t be very busy  

-Unknown 

 
 

Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves retyping. 

Rotary E clubs Link Here . 

 
     

 

mailto:secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/e-club-list/
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